
Attention Longport Residents - Notices Recently to Property Owners 
Regarding Water Service Lines of Unknown Material  
 
Notices were recently sent on behalf of the Borough of Longport to all property 
owners who have a water service line of unknown material. This means that 
the Borough has not yet identified the type of pipe that provides water to your 
home, such as copper, plastic, etc. There is a possibility that your home is 
served by a lead or galvanized service line. The Lead Service Line 
Replacement Law requires community water systems in New Jersey, such as 
Longport, to identify and replace all lead and galvanized service lines in their 
system. Under this law, the Borough was required to send notices to all 
property owners served by an unknown service line. Longport is in the process 
of developing engineering plans to identify and replace all lead and galvanized 
service lines in the Borough. This work is scheduled to begin in 2025 and will 
take several years. Residents should not be alarmed by this notice. The 
Borough’s lead testing over the years has been well under acceptable limits. If 
you are concerned about exposure to lead, please visit this website for 
additional information: https://www.nj.gov/dep/watersupply/dwc-lead-
consumer.html.  

If you have questions, please contact the Longport Water Department at 
pwsupervisor@longport-nj.us 
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